

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT HEAD DIRECTOR OF ROWING

June 27, 2018

Jamie Fosburgh, NPS, Manager, Northeast Region Rivers Program Lucy Wallace, Chair, Study Committee Nashua River Wild and Scenic River Study Committee c/o Nashua River Watershed Association, Inc. 592 Main Street Groton, MA 01450

Dear Mr. Fosburgh and Ms. Wallace:

Groton School has a 480 acre campus alongside the Nashua River in Groton, Massachusetts. The school's crew has used the Nashua River since the school's founding in 1884. Many of our graduates, including Franklin D. Roosevelt, '00, have enjoyed spending time at the river. The Nashua River is an extraordinary recreational asset and also a river of great beauty and cultural significance. As the head rowing coach at Groton School since 1980, I welcome the "Nashua, Squannacook, and Nissitissit Rivers Stewardship Plan" and would like to see the rivers achieve designation as Partnership Wild and Scenic Rivers.

Sincerely,

Andy Anderson Director of Rowing

Coach, Varsity Boys Crew